
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 5, 2024
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on September 5, 2024.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, John Taylor, Chris Macek, Eric Lucentini, Noah Grunberg 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney 
Members Absent: Michael Parry
Guests: None
Clerk Noah Grunberg called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m.
A motion was made by Eric, seconded by Chris, to approve the meeting minutes of June 6.

Voting in favor: Eric, John, Chris

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: Joe, Noah

Motion passed: 3-0-2
Jesse Seaver has expressed interest in serving as an alternate. The Selectboard has adopted a new procedure for appointing new members to boards and committees. Faye had spoken, informally, with Jesse and had given him an overview of what the ZBA does. She gave a brief description of Jesse and his background. The board thought he would be a good addition to the group. Faye will send a copy of the appointment procedure to Jesse.

A brief discussion was held on what the state’s new rules on ADUs might mean for Shelburne. The Planning Board will need to update the zoning bylaws and make sure there are no conflicts with state law.  

Since Joe has retired as a full board member, Chris nominated Noah to be Chair. Noah would agree to be Chair if the meetings could be held in person. Chris and Eric like the idea of in person meetings. Joe prefers Zoom meetings. Faye suggested a mixed schedule, depending on the time of year. John thought the standard should be in person meetings with possibly hybrid meetings if needed. Faye will talk with Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz about the details of resuming in person meetings.

A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Eric, to appoint Noah as ZBA Chair. 


Voting in favor: Eric, John, Chris, Noah

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: Joe


Motion passed: 4-0-1

A motion was made by Eric to appoint John as ZBA Clerk.


Voting in favor: Eric, Noah, Chris

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: Joe, John


Motion passed: 3-0-2

The Planning Board has invited the ZBA to meet with them on September 17, at 7 p.m., via Zoom, to discuss possible zoning bylaw changes on short-term rentals, flea markets, food trucks, battery storage facilities, and storm water management. Most Board members planned to attend so the meeting will be posted. 

At 8:14 p.m. a motion was made by Noah, seconded by Chris, to adjourn the meeting.


 Voting in favor: Joe, John, Chris, Eric, Noah
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 5-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

